
Prayer Concerns 
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To Activate Prayer Chain: 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Men Serving in Assembly 

 Aug 6 Aug 13 Aug 20 Aug 27 Sept 3 

Song Leader Darrel Kyle Darrel Tim Kyle 

1st Prayer Chuck Gene Darrel Tim Kyle 

Communion Kyle Lynn T Chuck Gene Darrel 

Closing Prayer Steve Dennis Andy Walter Lynn S 

Eloyda Bridgewater ~ Vickie Brown ~ Diana Cochran ~ Rosa 
Lee Cundiff ~ Harmony Driver ~ Dennis Foutz ~ Cindy Gay ~ 
Evelyn Grannell ~ Kathleen Hammond ~ John Huffmyer ~ Mary 
Elizabeth Jones ~ Dave Jordan ~ JoAnn Lacy ~ Holly Lee ~ 
Bino Martinez ~ Brantley Parrish ~ Bob Turner  

• Albuquerque Christian Children’s Home 

• Anameti Akpan & Family, Nigeria 

• C.A.O. Essien Bible College (Emmanuel Essien) 

• Eastern European Ministry 

• Magi Boxes 

• Manuelito Navajo Children’s Home (Gallup, NM) 

• New Mexico Christian Children’s Home (Portales, NM) 

• Northside church of Christ 

• White Fields World Ministries – Orphan Girls in India 

• Mark Collins, planting church in Provo, UT 
 

Sandy Allred ~ sandyallred47@gmail.com 
Holly Shinsky ~ hollygs53@gmail.com  
 

Email Prayer Requests to: 
northsidecocfarmington@gmail.com 

August Hospitality Team: 

Tricia Hawkins - 440-759-8057 

Please call for meals needed for funerals, illness, etc. 
 

facebook.com/nchoch

northsidecocfarmington@gmail.com

nchoch.net 
--------------------------------------------------------------- 

Wi-Fi: northside1 

PW: fellowship 
---------------------------------------------------------------- 

Minister 
Chuck Marshall ~ (620) 282-0568 

Shepherds 
Gene Chapin ~ (505) 716-0482 
Andy Hawkins ~ (440) 241-6473 

Jerry Lacy ~ (505) 320-6543 

Deacons 
Vernon Bridgewater – Missions 

Dennis Foutz – Worship 
Vern Gay – Grounds 

Lynn Shinsky – Building 
Scott Tubb – Finance 

 
 

 

Meeting Times 
Sunday Worship ………………………… 9:30am 
Sunday Bible Study ……........................ 10:45am 

Wednesday Bible Study …….…….……. 7:00pm 

Our Record (7.30.23) 

Weekly Budget ………….……….…….... $3,461.54 
Offering …………………………………... $2,876.55 
YTD Wkly Avg …………………….……... $3,487.19 
Attendance ………………......…………... 64 

But an angel of the Lord spoke to Philip, saying, “Get ready 
and go south to the road that descends from Jerusalem 
to Gaza.” (This is a desert road.) So he got ready and went; 
and there was an Ethiopian eunuch, a court official of 
Candace, queen of the Ethiopians, who was in charge of all 
her treasure; and he had come to Jerusalem to worship, and 
he was returning and sitting in his chariot, and was reading 
Isaiah the prophet. Then the Spirit said to Philip, “Go up and 
join this chariot.” Philip ran up and heard him reading Isaiah 
the prophet, and said, “Do you understand what you are 
reading?”  And he said, “Well, how could I, unless someone 
guides me?” And he invited Philip to come up and sit with him 
(Acts 8:26-31 NASB).  

WORSHIP ASSEMBLY 

482 Saved by the Blood of the Crucified One 
PRAYER 

143 Come, Christians, Join to Sing* 

144 O Worship the King* 

145 All Hail the Power of Jesus’ Name* 

153 Come, Let Us Worship and Bow Down 

379 If That Isn’t Love 

COMMUNION 

OFFERING 

692 Change My Heart, O God 

693 Heart of a Servant 

694 Servant Song 

MESSAGE 

337 Hallelujah! What a Savior 

PRAYER 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

*dotted verses only 

• Travelers 

• People struggling with weather 

• Paul Ketchell had back surgery August 3 
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Bulletin Items: (in writing) 
northsidecocfarmington@gmail.com or 
note or text to Tricia Hawkins 440-759-8057 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

 

 
  

 

Daily Bible Reading 
August 7- August 13, 2023 

  NT OT 

Monday Aug 7 Ro 1:1-17 Job 41-42 

Tuesday Aug 8 Ro 1:18-32 Ps 1-6 

Wednesday Aug 9 Ro 2 Ps 7-12 

Thursday Aug 10 Ro 3 Ps 13-17 

Friday Aug 11 Ro 4 Ps 18-21 

Saturday Aug 12 Ro 5 Ps 22-24 

Sunday Aug 13 Ro 6 Ps 25-29 

• Sunday Bible Classes – 10:45am 

• Wednesday Bible Study – 7:00pm 
• Ladies’ Bible Class - will resume in the fall 

• Men’s Bible Reading – Thursday 9:30am at Darrel 
Clark’s, 325-3721 

• Potluck Lunch - 1st Sunday 

• 3rd Sunday Combined Worship - August 20 

 
 

 “Epaphras, who is one of you, a bondservant of Christ, greets 
you, always laboring fervently for you in prayers, that you may 
stand perfect and complete in all the will of God” (Col. 4:12). 
 
Dear Brethren,  
 
Greetings. How are you? We are doing well. We have been 
having hot weather for a month now. I think everywhere it has 
been hot. It is summer, so we are blessed in many ways. 
Hopefully the monsoon weather will be here soon.  
 
Epaphras is a godly man, communicating with God. He is not 
praying for himself but for the church at Colossae where he is 
preaching for the church to grow spiritually mature. I know we 
pray for church growth in our congregation. 
 
We had a couple of groups who came to labor. The first group 
came from Tennessee to do vacation bible school. Attendance 
started off slow and increased as the days went by. We also 
had an adult bible class. We were happy with the 
outcome. They also repainted the church building and installed 
some lights on the property. God willing, they are planning to 
return next year.  The second group came from Lubbock, TX. 
Gary and Amy Witcher came with them. Gary and Amy have 
been here before with a group from Kansas. The ladies had a 
very good study on fruit of the spirit on Saturday evening and a 
gospel meeting on Sunday. Thank you so much for your help. 
We enjoyed having you. 
 
We attended a memorial service for Jack Finley Jr. in Cortez, 
CO. Jack taught me how to preach and baptized me in 
Kinlichee, AZ, where I started my spiritual journey. I have been 
preaching for thirty-five years. It was also joyful to see and visit 
with his three daughters. 
 
The Hogback congregation is doing good. We love our 
brothers and sisters who attend regularly. Also, two 
of our members returned after three years to worship with us. 
So happy for their return. Please keep them in your prayers. 
 
The update on my eye is stable. The doctor will continue to 
monitor it. 
 
Our tremendous gratitude goes out to all who continue to pray 
for us, the monetary support and to all who send us letters. 
You are a joy and a blessing to us. Thank you very much. We 
love you and may God be with you.   
 
Phil & Irita James (July 2023) 

 

Potluck Today! 

 

 

 

Fellowship 

Vickie Gurry has a new email address: 
vkayg@me.com 

 Since June we have received 133 
students’ lessons to be graded.  

 Notified of one of the student’s 
baptism.  

 Ordered 16 Bibles to be sent to 
students who have completed the 
first 5 lessons. 

  Several people have stepped in 
and adopted new students. 

Please remember if you have packets - grade 
and return within 2 weeks. The students are 

waiting to get their next lessons. 
This is a great way to reach out to the world with 

the gospel.  
Let Mary Marshall know if you are interested in 

helping. 

 

 MAGI Boxes: 
 

24 count Crayons 

In need of volunteers for October & 
November hospitality team. 

Sign-up sheet on bulletin board by office 
 

 

Men’s Breakfast 
Saturday, August 12 at 8:00 am  

In Fellowship Hall 

 
 

I once knew a wrestler who would always 
get his opponents in a headlock and write 

his name on their faces. It was his 
signature move. 


